
 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 15 March 2024 

Spring Term 2024: Newsletter 5 

On Thursday we celebrated  World Book Day 2024. The  children were invited to attend 

school dressed as either, "What would you like to do when you’re older?", 

"Where would you like to go?" or "Who would you like to meet?". Our theme 

in school was "Someday" based on the book by Eileen Spinelli. As part of the 

celebrations, our Reading Ambassadors and Class Librarians visited KS1 to deliver and share 

books. The children really enjoyed sharing their love of books!  



 

 

 

 

 

In science Year 3 studied plant stems and how they 
transport water. They found that the carnations sucked up  
food through the stem. The seeds they planted are growing 
really well. The children have now started planning what 
fruit and vegetables they are going to put in their tart for 
DT. 

 

EYFS have been enjoying the story ‘The Gingerbread Man’ 
and have been investigating what would happen when the             
Gingerbread Man crossed the river. They began by thinking 
about the ingredients needed to make a gingerbread man. 
They all got to taste the biscuit which was sweet and crunchy. 
The children then tried dipping the biscuit into warm water. 
They found the sugar dissolves so the gingerbread man went 
soggy, fell apart and then disappeared.  

Year One have been consolidating their understanding of odd and 
even numbers this week. The children are becoming experts at using 
their rekenrek to break numbers into parts. This year, the rekenreks 
have really helped the children with learning their number bonds to 
10 and beyond quickly.  

Year 2 had a great trip to Pendennis Castle. We began the day with a workshop learning about the 
history of the castle and how life has changed since Tudor times. The children were able to dress up 
as King Henry V111. We walked around the dry moat and discussed the different features of the    
castle and their purpose. We loved exploring the canon room and looking out from the windows - 
and even spotted St. Mawes castle! The children were also very lucky to witness a ‘gun salute’ as the   
canons went off!  



 

 

 

 

 

In science, Year 5 have been continuing to learn about  
living things. They have been watering their plants each 
day and are really pleased with the results! The            
sunflowers and basil are now starting to grow.  

The children have also created their own worm farms to     
investigate the conditions needed for them to grow and     
reproduce. They have been feeding the worms fruit and    
vegetable peelings, as well as old tea bags! Each week, 
the children have been counting the number of worms 
and their length; they have been surprised to see how 
much they have grown in such a short period of time! 

Year 4 have been working incredibly hard this week on home learning, with pictures about mountains, 

mountainous activities and some delicious looking edible peaks! In science this week, the children 

have been looking at the viscosity of liquids, conducting experiments to see how much viscosity these 

liquids had based on how quickly they moved down a ramp! The children then drew their own tables 

to record their findings . 

Year 6 used some fantastic models to learn more about    
inheritance in science. The children observed the             
characteristics of the male and female and then invented 
their own off-spring.  They were able to explain that some 
characteristics (such as dark hair) are more dominant and 
therefore more likely to be passed down. They have been 
working on writing explanations in science so that they can 
pass on their knowledge to others which is one of our        
scientific skills.  



 

 

 

 

 

Last week, we took a group of Year 3 and 4 girls to Poltair to take part in the second round of this 
years Cornwall School Games Girls football.  

The children played 3 matches, winning 1, losing 1 and had 1 draw. They did so well and have qualified 
for the spring school games finals in Bodmin next week. We are so proud of the children who are    im-
proving each time they play. Well done all. 

On Thursday, members of our Choir took part in the Cornwall Music Festival at Truro Methodist 
Church. The children performed brilliantly and were delighted to win a certificate for their singing. 
The children had a wonderful morning listening to choirs from all over Cornwall- a brilliant musical 
morning was had!  



 

Absence from school: If your child is unable to attend school, please contact the school 

office via telephone before 9am. Please give full details of the reason for absence so 

that our admin team can code the absence appropriately . Please avoid using phrases 

such as “poorly” or “sick” and instead give details of symptoms.  

Repeat this for every day of absence. If you know you may need to request leave from 

school for exceptional circumstances, such as national sports competitions or visa        

appointments, please complete a leave request form from the office.  

Well done and thank you to those pupils whose attendance is already improving         

from last term, this is fantastic. If you have any questions or queries regarding          

attendance, please contact Mrs Nile via the school office.  

 

How we celebrate good attendance: Each week, the class with the highest attendance is 

awarded the attendance trophy and an extra break time. Last week’s winners were 2HM 

with 100%. This week’s winners are 6AW with 97.9%. Well done to both classes! Our 

whole school attendance this week is 95%. 

Next week is our Lucky Draw week - any pupil who has achieved 100% for the week will 

receive a treat and be put  into a prize draw! There will be a KS1 and a KS2 prize.  

Big end of term reward: Every term we will have an attendance reward for all pupils 

who have achieved 96.8% or higher during that term. At the start of each term (for the 

purpose of the reward only) we start every child’s attendance at 100%. This means that 

every child has a chance to achieve 96.8% each term and enjoy the celebration. 



 

 
 

 

 

Yr1— Annabelle, Quinton, Tommy, Jasper 

Yr2—Poppy, Georgia 

Yr3—Morgana, Jack, Wanessa, Marilyn, Alen 

Yr4–Amyrah, Brooklyn, Riley, Sophie 

Yr5–Annabelle, Darcie, Mila-Marie, Sienna 

Yr6– Ebony, Evie, Beth, Katie 

Sport Superstar—Emma R-C & Theia 

 

Our attendance trophy was won by:  

This week: 6AW 97.9% 

Last week: 2HM 100% 

 

Thank you to everyone who supported our Book Fair this year. The sales total was a 

staggering £1338.05, 55% of that amount is then donated to the school, meaning we 

have raised £ 735.93. This is more than last year, so thank you so much. We will let you 

know in due course what we are planning to spend the funds on.  

We are pleased to announce that following an inspection from Environmental 

Health Team, our kitchen has been awarded a 5 star food hygiene rating. Well 

done to our kitchen staff who do an excellent job.  

The new menus for the Summer Term are now live on ParentPay, meaning you are 

now able to book through to the end of the school year. 

 
Charlie’s Wraparound Club  - An email was sent to all parents on Wednesday regarding changes to 

how you book Charlies Wraparound club beginning after the Easter break.  All bookings MUST be 

made on ParentPay prior to attending, your child’s place will not be confirmed without booking.  

 If you need help logging into ParentPay, please contact the school office.  

Next week is our Lucky Draw week - any pupil who has achieved 100% for the week will receive a 

treat and be put  into a prize draw! There will be a KS1 and a KS2 prize.  



 

1st place: Jaiden Cookson 

2nd place: William Gascoinge 

3rd place:  Tyler Stephens 

1st place:  Theordore Bristow 

2nd place: Michael Mutezo 

3rd place:  Misha Mazur 

 1st place:  James Jones 

2nd place: Brynley Gilbert 

3rd place:  Jake Lightfoot 

1st place:  Charlie Bailey  

2nd place: Aldianna Alic 

3rd place: Mia Uren 

1st place:  Florence Webster 

2nd place: Alidianna Alic 

3rd place:  Mia Uren 

1st place: Florence Webster 

2nd place: Aldianna Alic 

3rd place: Jasper Bolt 



 

March 

18th Year 4, 5,6 Cross Country @ Poltair 

20th Girls Football Club CANCELLED 

20th SongFest St Petrocs’ Church Bodmin 

20th KS1 Easter Crafts 

20th Year 1 Parents Phonics Screening Information 

Sessions—14.30 

21st Year 1 Parents Phonics Screening Information 

Sessions—08.30 

22nd Year 3&4 Girls Football @ Bodmin Dragon 

Centre 

25th-28th NO CLUBS THIS WEEK 

25th Year 4, 5, 6 Cross Country Final @ Newquay 

27th KS2 Easter Crafts 

28th PTA Easter Event 

28th Last day of term. Finish at 1.30pm 

Charlies after school club will NOT be running 

 

 

 

 

SPORTS DAY—22nd May 

Reserve dates 26th June or 9th July 

 

Family Worker Drop in Sessions 

24th April  08.45-10.00 

12th June 08.45-10.00 

 

KEY DATES 

SATS Week  13th-16th May ALL Year 6 must be in 

school this week. 

 

Residentials 

Year 3 Thursday 2nd-Friday 3rd May 

Year 4 Thursday 25th-Friday 26th April 

Year 5 Thursday 9th –Friday 10th May 

Year 6 Wednesday 5th-Friday 7th June  

 

Spring term 2 2024: Monday 19th February 2024 - Thursday 28th March 2024 

Summer term 1 2024: Monday 15th April 2024 - Friday 24th May 2024 

Summer term 2 2024: Monday 3rd June 2024 - Friday 26th July 2024 

 

Autumn term 1 2024:    Thursday 5th September 2024 - Thursday 17th October 2024 

Autumn term 2 2024:    Monday 4th November 2024 - Friday 20th December 2024 

Spring term 1 2025:       Monday 6th January 2025 - Friday 14th February 2025 

Spring term 2 2025:       Monday 24th February 2025 - Friday 4th April 2025 

Summer term 1 2025:    Tuesday 22nd April 2025 - Friday 23rd May 2025 

Summer term 2 2025:    Monday 2nd June 2025 - Friday 25th July 2025 

 



 

CELT's Higher Education degree courses are still open for applications for the upcoming September 
2024 intake!  

We know many of you might have friends or family members who are looking to study higher          
education right here in our community. We offer a variety of engaging degree programs designed to 
pave the way for future success.  

Our Student Journey from Day 1: Year 1, students work on real client set briefs, our students often 
continue their client work post-graduation. Every week our students work alongside visiting lecturers, 
and experts in their field, with incredible industry knowledge and accolades, including Oscars and Em-
mie nominations, aimed at preparing students for a career in the industry.  

The qualifications we currently offer: FdA Digital Media UCAS link BA(Hons) Digital Media Top-up 
UCAS link Direct Course link www.digitalmediadegree.co.uk  

New degree qualifications from September 2024: BA(Hons) Creative & Professional Writing - Direct 
Course link www.creativewritingdegree.co.uk .  

UCAS link FdSc Business Management - Direct Course link www.thebusinessdegree.co.uk.  

You can also find all the course information on our website at https://celtrusthe.co.uk. 

 

http://www.digitalmediadegree.co.uk
http://www.creativewritingdegree.co.uk
http://www.thebusinessdegree.co.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fceltrusthe.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csnield%40mcs.celtrust.org%7Cbc5700611fe54baac2e708dc44cd074b%7C724c0a5749814d1c8f7a17e33a23eff3%7C0%7C0%7C638460894623807341%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiM


 



 



 



 






